
September 24, 2024 

DOH-Bay Offices Close in Response to 
Severe Weather Impacts 
 

Contact:  
Joe Scully 
joseph.scully@flhealth.gov 
850-481-4806 
 
Bay County, Fla. — All Florida Department of Health in Bay County (DOH-Bay) offices will be 
closed on Thursday, September 26, 2024, in response to severe weather impacts. Offices will 
remain closed until further notice.  

Additional Resources 

The State Assistance Information Line (SAIL) is a toll-free hotline activated at the time of an 
emergency to provide an additional resource for those in Florida to receive accurate and up-to-
date information regarding an emergency or disaster situation impacting the State of Florida. 
SAIL hotline: 800-342-3557 

For further assistance and information regarding severe weather impacts, including shelter 
information and disaster preparedness tips, visit the Division of Emergency Management 
website or Bay County’s local emergency management website.  

For medical emergencies that need immediate assistance, call 911.  
 

### 

 

About the Florida Department of Health 

The Department, nationally accredited by the Public Health Accreditation Board, works to 
protect, promote, and improve the health of all people in Florida through integrated state, 
county, and community efforts. 
 
Follow us on X at @HealthyFla and on Facebook. For more information about the Florida 
Department of Health, visit FloridaHealth.gov. 
 
 


